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To: The Registrar 
 Environment Court 
 Wellington  
 

1. The Royal Forest and Bird Protection Society of New Zealand Incorporated 

(“Forest & Bird”) wishes to be a party to Re: Waka Kotahi New Zealand 

Transport Agency, (ENV-2023-WLG-000005), a direct referral of resource 

consents and notices of requirement for Otaki to north of Levin state 

highway project.  

2. Forest & Bird: 

a. made a submission on the application; and 

b. has an interest greater than the public generally as an incorporated 

society with a well known role in the protection of indigenous 

biodiversity (see Marlborough District Council v Burkhart Fisheries 

Ltd [2018] NZEnvC 26 at [31]). 

3. Forest and Bird is not a trade competitor for the purposes of section 308C 

of the Resource Management Act 1991.  

4. Forest & Bird is interested in all parts of the proceedings. 

5. Forest and Bird opposes the application for resource consent and seeks 

that they be declined.  

6. Forest and Bird agrees to participate in mediation or other alternative 

dispute resolution of the proceedings.  

 

19 May 2023 

 

Peter Anderson 
Counsel for Royal Forest and Bird Protection Society of New Zealand Inc. 
 



 

3 
 

Address for service 
 
Royal Forest and Bird Protection Society of New Zealand 
Contact person: Peter Anderson 
Telephone:021 2866992 
Email: p.anderson@forestandbird.org.nz 
 
Advice 
 
If you have any questions about this notice, contact the Environment Court in 
Auckland, Wellington or Christchurch 
 


